Name: Del Peavey School/Program: Special Education

Administrator School Board Update 06/09/22

This update is designed for the administrator to provide a monthly written update to the School Board and the public. It is not intended to be an exhaustive list, but instead intended to provide a quick summation in each category (2 pages max).

Staff update:

For the 2022/2023 school year, hiring committees have been formed and interviews are scheduled for the full time Social Worker at CEMS, and the full time one year Special Education Teacher at PC. We are still accepting applications for a full-time District-wide Psychologist. The Ed Tech position at CEMS was recently filled. I am excited to announce that Nicole Tammaro will be joining the team at CEMS. Nicole comes to us from Scarborough schools and prior to that many years in Gorham schools. She will be joining us at the start of the 2022/2023 school year. Welcome Nicole!

Facility update:

Nothing at this time.

Curriculum, Instruction, Assessment update:

Plans and Preparations are well under way for the special education extended school year summer program (ESY). The dates the program will run are July 5th to July 28th. The program will be housed in the 5th grade wing of CEMS for students K-8, and in room 202 at CEHS for 9-12th grade.

Celebrate the Good:

I want to give a big shout out to the entire Cape special education team. It has been a very busy year in that we have had a significant increase in referrals this year and the teams in each school worked very hard to accomplish these additional assessments while still meeting the needs of the students already on their caseload. We are blessed at Cape to have such dedicated and devoted staff. Thank You!

Upcoming events/ pending changes at DOE:

All quiet right now!

Current Numbers:

Cape is currently supporting 188 - students through special education services.

- 2 students are outplaced -12 students are currently in the referral process.